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The working group met  on November 9 with 3 members (2 unexcused), and 5 guests. 





 Ed O’Donnell who participated as guest has requested to join the WG. This change will allow balance of interests especially if Fred Teufel is unable to participate regularly as a WG member.





 PAR was approved on September 16, 1999.





The agenda for meeting was sent to WG members, and guests on November 2, 1999 by e-mail.





Draft 1 which was sent to WG members, and guests on September 28, 1999 by e-mail for their comments was reviewed during this meeting. The major items discussed include:





Reference be made for inclusion of metal-enclosed bus in sub clause 7.1 for correction factor for the continuous current capability due to solar radiation. WG decided that a separate sub clause is not necessary for metal-enclosed bus.


The maximum temperature rise of the conducting parts due to solar radiation is 15 degree C in clause 4.2. assuming solar radiation absorption coefficient of painted test unit being 1. This was discussed in reference to calculations in clause 6. No change is necessary.


Some sort of suggested modification (Outdoor control switchboards which are normally not derated for the continuous current capability should have it’s roof painted white) for control switchboards (C37.21) under clause 8.0


Working group felt that since significant data for table Nos 3 and 4 were obtained with the help of web sites that names of reliable agencies be included in the bibliographic section (for examples, 1. National Climatic Data Center, Asheville, NC, 2. National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration, U.S. Department of Commerce, Washington, DC


If it would be meaningful to include either formula (as a note) for conversion of degree Celsius to Fahrenheit (and vice versa) or a small conversion table in annex (informative) to include conversion of units used in this Guide.


Draft 1 will be revised, and issued on or before February 15, 2000.
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